Near and far, crowds gathered to pray

It was not about politics. The crowd, young and old, black and white gathered at the flagpole at the YMCA last Saturday morning to pray.

They prayed for peace. They prayed for a spiritual reckoning.

They gathered locally, as thousands began to assemble at the Lincoln Memorial in Washington DC.

Corey Wilson, Assistant Pastor at Liberty Baptist Church, who was one of the seven pastors represented at the prayer at the pole event, had just commented to his fellow pastor about the National Prayer March when the office phone rang, he said.

While Wilson envisioned various local prayer gatherings, Janet Snyder, was working to put together a prayer event at the YMCA.

Janet told me one early morning as I was getting ready to exercise at the Y, that during one of her devotions, she had asked God for a project. She had recently become aware of Franklin Graham's movement to pray at the Lincoln Memorial on Saturday, Sept. 26.

Janet said God had placed on her heart the need to have a local prayer gathering. While Janet said she had not done one before, she felt since God



A SLICE OF LIFE Linda Wilk



was directing her to do this, God would also provide her with the skills needed to accomplish the task.

As people gathered this past Saturday morning, it was clear that once again God was faithful. It was a testament to not only Janet's belief in God, it was a testament to how much prayer is needed right now for our country.

The crowd that numbered at least 200, came together and prayed for peace. We prayed for law enforcement and all men and women in uniform.

We prayed for our country and its leaders, who whether we agreed with their political views, we were reminded that God is in control of all things and we need to turn to God for

Lemmie Sanders, the pastor at Immanuel Temple said he has lived through racism and prejudice and does not want to live through that again. He encouraged all to educate those who are behind violent riots to put down the stones and pick up their Bibles, get on their knees and pray.

"We need to find hope," Sanders said. "And we find hope in Jesus. Our warfare is not with each other."

Other leaders who joined Sanders at the microphone were: Pastor Brad Wright, LaFontaine Christian Church, Jeffrey Horsman, Marion General Hospital Chaplain; Ronald Morrell, Youth for Christ; Pastor Rob Barton, Mount Olive United Methodist, Pastor Curtis Banker, Hanfield United Methodist Church and Dr. Cindy Tyner, Taylor University Professor.

There were various scripture passages shared, reminding each in attendance of God's promise to those who asked, as well as the importance of truly relinquishing our needs to

We were reminded that even Covid 19 is not too big for God to heal.

"It is our responsibility to be the light," Morrell

said. "We have a hope that we need to share with others." Morrell, Youth for Christ Campus Life Director for Marion Intermediate Schools.

Pastor Barton shared the story from the Bible about the Good Samaritan whose affiliation would have pitted him against the injured he saw along his journey. Yet, despite that, the man stopped while others passed by and he helped the beaten man, taking him to refuge, ensuring that he would be healed.

Again, reminding all

that no matter who someone is, we as Christians need to seek out those who need help and assist them, pray for them and show the love of Jesus, no matter what.

Before the crowd was dispersed, local businessman Jim Sutter came to the microphone and thanked the crowd for coming, along with Janet for organizing the event. Sutter then led the group in a unified vocalization of the Lord's Prayer, reminding all we are one with God.

For anyone who would like to continue to come together to pray for our community and our nation, I would encourage you to consider coming to Marion City Hall at 301 S. Branson St. every Monday morning at 7:30 a.m. for 15 minutes of prayer. Those attending must wear a mask and have their temperature taken. As a regular attendee of the prayer group, it is a great way to start your week, lifting others in prayer and remembering why we are placed on this Earth.



Park Avenue Barber Shop



Haircuts—\$11; Retirees—\$10 1652 W Euclid Ave., Marion, IN 765-668-7055

Tue.-Fri. 9 am-5 pm, and Sat. 9 am-1 pm

Find us on...

Indiana History Answers

1. Jefferson County 2. Fulton County 3. Jay County 4. Hamilton County 5. Hancock County

THE NEWS HERALD

P.O. Box 1167, Marion, IN 46952 • 260-563-8326 www.newsherald.org

> Don L. Hurd, Publisher president @hoosiermediagroup.com

Ed Breen, Reporter Alan Miller, Reporter

Sean Douglas, Sports Editor sports@newsherald.org

Accounting and Legal Ads - Julie Loehmer, accounting@thepaperofwabash.com Sales - Arlene Long, along@thepaperofwabash.com

THE NEWS HERALD (USPS 386660) is published weekly by Hometown Media, Inc., an Indiana corporation. Periodical postage paid at Marion, IN, 46952. Postmaster: send address changes to: PO Box 1167, Marion, IN 46952. © 2020, all rights reserved.

Letters to the editor and readers' submissions are encouraged; please email news@newsherald.org. All submissions become the property of Hometown Media, Inc., and are subject to editing and publication at the discretion of the staff.

Subscriptions are available by contacting the paper at accounting@thepaperofwabash.com. Single copies are 50 cents; subscriptions are \$23/year in county, \$39/year out of county. For information on space advertising, classified ads and legal notices, please contact us at 260.563.8326. Our rate card is also available online at www.newsherald.org.

Corrections: THE NEWS HERALD strives for complete accuracy, but if corrections are needed we will endeavor to make them as quickly as possible. Please contact us using the information listed above.

